Babworth Neighbourhood Plan meeting

Minutes of Babworth Neighbourhood plan meeting – Housing Theme Group held at
 Howard Farms Little Morton Farm, Little Morton, Retford DN22 8BE
 6pm on 8th September 2022

MINUTES

1. Apologies – No Apologies
2.  Attendance -   Mr G Kirk, Mrs C Irvine, Mr R Ashton, Mr W Holtom, Mr S Crawley
3. Appointment of Chair – Mr R Ashton agreed to Chair the meetings of the Housing Theme group.
4. Declarations of Interest – None
5. Theme Group Issues Paper – G Kirk presented a discussion paper on Theme group issues to be discussed at each meeting including Design, Housing types and Mix, Affordable housing, Settlement Boundary, Windfall development & residential allocations.
6. Residential Site Assessments - A discussion took place as to whether or not the Neighbourhood plan would allocate sights for development or not? The Bassetlaw plan has requested 13 dwellings be developed up to 2037. It was noted that if the Neighbourhood Plan did not allocate sights the responsibility would lie with Bassetlaw District Council and the decision would lie with them. It was decided by the group that they did want to be responsible for allocating sites as it afforded greater protection should the local plan fail, as the NP would then preside.
Next steps were discussed – it was agreed to write a letter to all landowners within the area as a ‘call for sites’ to see if any landowners are interested in developing their land. It was agreed that this letter should be prescriptive as the plan is calling for affordable housing, starter homes and bungalows and only for 13 dwellings. It was suggested that the NP make provision for slightly more than the 13 to allow for any changes in Bassetlaw’s requirements in the future. The availability of windfall (infill) land should also be investigated. Once the group have a list of potential sites for development AECOM will get involved and these will be ranked Green – has everything required by the plan, Amber – needs mitigation i.e. enhances access and Red – not developable. The group would then choose the sights or decide to go with none of them. The importance of having Settlement Boundaries was also discussed as these are used to demarcate where development is supported and where it would be carefully controlled. It provides greater clarity when seeking development sites.
G Kirk agreed to draft a letter to be sent out to all landowners and to be published on the website and in parish noticeboards.
7. [bookmark: _GoBack]Housing Mix – G Kirk presented a draft paper on potential Housing Mix discussions – The need of the area was discussed which was agreed on affordable/starter homes and bungalows. The area does not require any more large 4/5 bed detached properties. (This was backed up with comments from the public event held in July). 
8. Date of next meeting – two dates were discussed 1st Nov or 3rd Nov as the group should have the first draft of the housing needs assessment back by then and also responses from the ‘call for sites’ letter . Date to be confirmed once a venue is booked.

Meeting closed 19.10 pm
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